
TOWN OF WELLS 
MINUTES FOR JULY 13TH, 2023 
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

 
The board for the Town of Wells held their monthly board meeting immediately following the 

adjournment of the Board of Review meeting. The meeting was properly posted and published. 
Chairman Dennis Hemmersbach called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. Supervisors Jeff Schmitz and 
Greg Schmitz were present and Treasurer Simon Wells and Clerk Diane Schwarz were present as well. 

The minutes were reviewed for June 8th, 2023. Jeff Schmitz made a motion to approve the 
minutes as read. Greg Schmitz seconded the motion. Motion carried. The treasurer’s report was 
reviewed. Greg Schmitz made a motion to approve the report. Jeff Schmitz seconded the motion. 
Motion carried. The expenses were reviewed for July 2023. Jeff Schmitz made a motion to pay the bills. 
Greg Schmitz seconded the motion. Motion carried.  

The LP Gas contract with United Cooperative was reviewed. Greg Schmitz made a motion to 
approve the contract terms for 1,650 gallons of LP gas for a price of $1.619/gal = $2,671.35 minus a 
credit of $377.90. The total amount for the contract is $2,293.45. 

Updates on roads and equipment were discussed. At present the town roadways were being 
mowed by Jestin Hemmersbach when he is able to.* The culvert in Mary McLain’s driveway will be 
replaced at the town’s expense soon. Travis Brooks will be contracted to replace it. * Dennis 
Hemmersbach has contacted Penny Precour-the town’s lawyer about whether the results of the 
surveying of Gary Sime had been recorded by the Register of Deeds at Monroe County. She indicated 
that before the end of the next month that everything will be completed. 

The next Mo Co WTA meeting will be held on August 17th, 2023 at the American Legion in 
Wilton, WI. The RSVP’s will need to be returned by August 3rd, 2023.  

The next August meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 10th, 2023 at 6:30 p.m. 
Jeff Schmitz made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Greg Schmitz seconded the motion. Motion 

carried. The meeting adjourned the meeting at 7:35 p.m. 
 
Diane Schwarz 
Clerk-Town of Wells 


